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July 18, 2012 
 
Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling 
Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223 
 
 
 

RE: Case No. 11-E-0408, Proceeding on Motion of the 
Commission as to the Rates, Charges, Rules and 
Regulations of Orange and Rockland Utilities, Inc. for 
Electric Service 

 
 
 

Dear Secretary Brilling: 
           
 Orange and Rockland Utilities, Inc. ("O&R" or the "Company") hereby submits for 
electronic filing the following tariff leaves proposing revisions to its Schedule for Electric Service, 
P.S.C. No. 3 – ELECTRICITY (“Electric Tariff”). 
 
 

Leaf 219 Revision 2 
Leaf 220 Revision 1 
Leaf 293 Revision 2 
Leaf 295 Revision 2 

 
 
 These tariff leaves are issued July 18, 2012, to become effective on July 19, 2012. 
 

On June 29, 2012, the Company made a filing in compliance with the Commission's 
Order Adopting Terms of a Joint Proposal, With Modification, and Establishing Electric Rate 
Plan, issued June 15, 2012, in the above-referenced case ("Compliance Filing").  The 
Compliance Filing included rate and tariff changes that became effective, on a temporary basis, 
on July 1, 2012.  The Company has discovered that two sections of the Electric Tariff included 
in the Compliance Filing require minor corrections.  In Section 15.3, Mandatory Day-Ahead 
Hourly Pricing, the Company inadvertently deleted language related to Ancillary Services and 
the NTAC Charge. The filing today adds this deleted language back into the tariff.  In Service 
Classification No. 6, the Company has made a minor formatting correction on Leaf 293.  In 
addition, the rate listed for the Delivery Charge for Service Type C was stated incorrectly as 
5.55 ¢/kWh.  The filing today adds the correct rate of 5.50¢/kWh. No customers will be affected 
by this change since there are no customers currently taking service under Service 
Classification No. 6. 
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 The Company hereby requests a waiver of the Commission's requirement to publish 
notice of this filing since the Company is already publishing notice of the Compliance Filing. 
   
 Questions regarding this filing can be directed to me at (212) 460-3308. 
 

 
Sincerely, 

 
       /s/      
       William A. Atzl, Jr. 
       Director – O&R Rates 
 
 
c: Active Parties (via email) 
 Hon. Kimberly Harriman 
 Hon. David Prestemon 
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